Mrs. William MacArthur, E 3727 11th, Spokane, "ash.

Dear Mrs. MacArthur:

I am writing to ask if you would do me the favor of making two reservations for the Saturday night, Feb. 18 third annual Inland Empire Press-Radio Awards Contest.

Because of complications last year [the presentation of a Brotherhood Award in Yakima on the same night] I was unable to attend the second annual contest sponsored by the Spokane Alumnae Chapter of heta Sigma Phi.

I was at Portland on "bonus vacation" last week and only today learned of the date for the third annual banquet.

I am writing to the Davenport Hotel for reservations for myself and Mrs. Relander and will pick up the banquet tickets and pay for them at the Press Club shortly before 7 o'clock Saturday evening.

Ever since last year, when I was unable to attend the chapter's function, I have looked forward to the time I could meet individuals of a group serving as an inspiration to those of us who are members of the working press.

In event that I have the wrong time or place in mind, please leave word at the hotel and I shall be there.

Most Sincerely

Click Relander